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Notice of FY 2023 For-Hire Vehicle Assessment

To: All Taxicab and For-Hire Carriers Regulated by the Public Service Commission

Section 10-112(d)(2) of the Public Utilities Article, Annotated Code of Maryland,
authorizes the Public Service Commission of Maryland (“Commission”) to establish and assess an
annual fee, not exceeding $40 to be paid annually, for each permit issued to a taxicab and each
motor vehicle for-hire with a passenger capacity less than 16. Pursuant to this law, for Fiscal Year
2023, the Commission has established a $0.00 assessment per permit and motor vehicle.

Accordingly, the Commission will not be issuing a For-Hire Assessment Invoice to all
taxicabs and for-hire carriers regulated by the Maryland Commission for Fiscal Year 2023 (begins
July 1, 2022).

This fiscal year 2023 Assessment of $0.00 should not be construed as a indicator of future
fiscal year for-hire assessments to be issued by the Commission. If you have any questions, you
may contact Elizabeth Olson of the Fiscal Division by e-mail at inquiries.fiscal@maryland.gov or
by phone at 410-767-8066.
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